
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

22nd March 2024 
 
Proposed History Department Visit to Leeds & Manchester – 11/12th July 2024 
 

Dear Parent/Carer 
 
The History department is planning to take a party of Year 10 students to the Imperial War Museum 
North in Manchester and the Thackray Medical Museum in Leeds on 11/12th July 2024. The trip will be 
a big help to students in their studies on Germany 1918 – 1945 and the History of Medicine c1848 – 
c1948. 
 
The trip will involve: 
 
Thursday 11th July 2024 
Depart Douglas early morning for Liverpool via Seacat:  Departure at 07.15 
Travel by coach to the Imperial War Museum North (IWMN) in Manchester 
Tour of the IMWN including: 

• Big Picture Show 

• Artefact handling 
Travel to Leeds Premier Inn, Elland Road. 
Dinner at the Cardigan Fields Complex, Kirkstall, Leeds 
 
Friday 12th July 2024 
Breakfast at hotel  
Travel to Thackray Medical Museum, Leeds 
Travel by Coach to Liverpool Sea Terminal 
Opportunity to shop in Liverpool 
Depart Liverpool for Douglas via Seacat:  Arrival at 22.00 
 
The cost for the trip will be £150. This includes ferry, coach transport, B&B accommodation in Leeds 
and £20.00 to cover food and drink costs.  Entry to the IWMN is free, but there is a small cost for the 
Artefact session. These costs are included in the trip price.  Please note that students may need to bring 
extra money for food, etc. 
 
There will be 40 places available on the trip. These can be secured by paying a deposit of £50 via 
ParentPay. The balance can be paid in instalments with payment in full by Friday 10th May 2024. 
Deadline for payment of the deposit is Wednesday 27th March 2024.   
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Acceptance and participation on the trip will be at the discretion of the History Department staff and 
subject to adherence to the School’s Code of Conduct on behaviour.  Any student who has shown, or 
does show, a persistent reluctance to adhere to it will not be accepted on, or may be removed from 
the trip at any time, with potential loss of payments.   
 
Any pupil who drops out of, or is removed from, the trip will only have monies refunded when a 
suitable replacement is found. Students who have paid the full amount of trip money and cannot 
attend the trip due to illness must have a doctor’s certificate to receive a refund.   
 
In the meantime, if you have any queries or require further details regarding the trip, please do not 
hesitate to contact me at the above number. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Andrew Wilkinson 
Trip leader 
 

 
 


